
 

ZONE CARNIVAL UPDATE 
16 February 2021 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Catholic Education Diocese of Parramatta (CEDP) has updated current guidelines regarding the 
Hills Zone Swimming Carnival on the 19th February 2021. 
 
Given the ​limited​ spectator space of the​ Mt Druitt Swimming Competition Pool​ and COVID-19 
limitations, ​ONE (1) parent/carer as spectator per competitor​ is permitted to attend the ​Hills Zone 
Carnival. 
 
As a result of this change the back gate will be opened from 7.50am - 8.20am for all officials and 
competitors. All Chisholm students are to meet Mrs Attard & Mrs Conolly to have their name marked 
off. ​Parents/carers and competitors arriving after 8:20am or picking up their child early are 
required to r​ing the Chisholm mobile phone on 0447 914467 to contact Mrs Attard. She will arrange 
for your child to be delivered to the​ rear of the​ ​Designated School Area​.  
 
The front gate will be open to spectators and the cost will be $3.10 payable at the pool upon entry. 
 
ALL parents/carers as spectators must remain within the designated spectator areas and will not 
be permitted into the CEDP designated area(s). This includes School Designated areas and officials 
and competitors areas. All Chisholm students are required to stay in the Chisholm Designated Area 
for the duration of the carnival. 
 

This is subject to change depending on Covid 19 - NSW Health Advice. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Karen Baxter 
 
Sports Coordinator 
Chisholm Catholic Primary School 
30 Collith Ave, Bligh Park 2756  
Tel: (02) 4573 3200 
Email: ​krbaxter@parra.catholic.edu.au 
 
 
 
 


